
KENTUCKY BOARD OF RADON SAFETY 

Ad Hoc Regulations Committee Meeting 

August 7, 2024 
 

 

An AD HOC Regulations Committee meeting of the Kentucky Board of Radon Safety was held at the 

Department of Professional Licensing located at 500 Mero Street, Frankfort, KY 40601, and via Zoom on 

August 7, 2024 

Members Present                                                    Members Absent 
Kyle Hoylman, Chair           
Bruce Ferguson 
Steven Rice          

Guests                                                                     Department of Professional Licensing 

           Lyndsay Sipple, LPC Supervisor  

           Robert Brossart, Board Administrator  

         

CALL TO ORDER 

Chair Kyle Hoylman called meeting to order at 2:04pm 
 

NEW BUSINESS 

• Administrative Regulations review  

o Ad Hoc committee was established last year (2023) in accordance with 309.430. 

o Board looking to rely on programs that already exist, NRSB and NRPP that are 

recommended by the EPA to keep the state registration fee down.  
 

• Draft Administrative Regulations 

 

o Review of regulations from 2022 unofficial draft copy.  

o Insurance – Discussion of coverage amount, option for possible self-insurance, 

different coverage for mitigation only vs measurement only. Shelved for later 

conversation.  

o Background checks – to table for later discussion, state, federal, both. Individuals 

entering homes, possible case by case bases. 

o Fees – Amount per year(s). Registering to cover multiple years. Want to keep fee 

down if possible.  

o Renewals - Match with EPA recommendations and NRSB time frames. 

o Complaints – Committee has been formed.  
 

PUBLIC COMMENTS 

• None 

ADJOURN 

Motion to adjourn by Kyle Hoylman, 2nd by Bruce Ferguson. Motion carried at 3:09pm 


